
 

 Date: May 14, 2021 

To: OWHC Residents & Representatives, Team Members 

From: Healthcare Administrator Melissa Sellers 

Subject: Orchard Woods Path Forward Update 

 With sadness, I relay that Hilda Escobar, assisted living program manager, has concluded her career at 
Orchard Woods Health Center today, May 14. Minerva Dougan, director of nursing, will end her services 
on May 19. Their impact on the residents and team members in our community extends far beyond what 
can be seen on paper. We express our sincerest gratitude to them for their invaluable contributions not 
only to this organization but to each resident they served during their years of service here. 
 
This week we welcomed Kokouvi Addeh-Adodo, assistant director of nursing, from The Village at 
Rockville, to provide interim onsite clinical oversight in our health center. We gladly receive him with 
open arms and look forward to embracing his journey with us. He comes with an array of knowledge and 
expertise, which has proven valuable to our team so far. 

The positivity rate for Frederick County decreased to 4.7 percent this week. Orchard Woods conducted 
this week’s testing on May 3. We continue to closely monitor this trend and implement appropriate 
infection control measures accordingly. 
 
The chart below provides more detailed information on the impact of COVID-19 in Orchard Woods and 
across campus.  
 

 Skilled 
Rehab 

Long-term 
Care 

Memory 
Care 

Resident active cases of COVID-19 0 0 0 

Resident on-set symptoms pending COVID-19 test results 0 0 0 

Active Independent Living COVID-19 resident cases 0 

Team member active cases of COVID-19 
(across all services lines) 1 

Team member on-set symptoms pending COVID-19 test 
results quarantine required (across all services lines) 0 

As we continue our path forward, together, we can embrace the new opportunities this year may bring. 
Thank you for your continued faith and support in our efforts. 

 


